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Dear Resident 

You may have seen in the press that Staffordshire County Council proposes to build at least 325 houses and a primary school on land between Tutbury Road, Harehedge Lane and Rolleston Road.

Rolleston is already subject of several proposed major housing developments which we are strongly resisting on your behalf.  However, we urgently require your help to oppose this particular major planning application on the doorstep of Rolleston.
Points to consider: It will virtually join Rolleston to Horninglow and Outwoods making us part of Burton.  This is against Borough Council policy.

Current demand for school places is already met. The application claims there is a shortage of school places.  Information received shows this is not the case, and that demand for places is in fact generated from Burton town centre population growth. The location of this school is in completely the wrong place and, being on the fringe of the village, threatens the future of our village school.

Increased traffic congestion: Traffic around school times is already horrendous in this area.  Access to the school is limited, and traffic worsened by its location away from the where the pupils live. In fact the traffic will be doubled, as parents will travel from Burton to Rolleston and then back to Burton to work, making the reverse return trip to collect children after school.  This is in addition to the 325 families leaving for and returning from work

Alternative sites for a school available in Burton: In spite of what the County Council say, several suitable sites are available in Burton such as the old Renold site, or the Belvedere Road Club site.  The County Council has closed schools in Burton centre in the last couple of years.

There are many other considerations but these are the main points. Objection letters should be addressed to:  First City Limited, First city House, 19 Waterloo Rd, Wolverhampton, WV1 4DY; or email firstcity@firstcity.co.uk. This is the most effective action you can take to prevent this development.

However time is short and opposition letters must be received by First City Limited by 8th December.  As we understand that people are busy we have drafted a letter which you can use as a template to sign and send to First City.  This type of letter does not carry as much weight as one in your own words so we would urge that you take the time to write and oppose this proposed development.
To help improve our communications on major issues like this, please send your email address to the clerk of the council hlight@btinternet.com
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